
_ 	Circle G met January 21 at the home of 
Mrs John ---nockwoii-& - 13 members and 

tiding Mrs G rant and Mrs 
-iiansan_irt__leate_la us from another circle. 	 nest---- Airs Schreiner, our new -lea del.—, who transferred -fro 	Fy-p-resided. 

A 
note from Red Ackley thanking us for our gift 

_ 
_________ was-  reed; 

Th-e-- treasur showe_d_a_balance of
437 , 48 which—__ ch shows a considerable way to go before we can fulfill our -gift to W2C1L------- 

Mrs Schreiner asked Mrs Woodsome to report on WSOS 
board meeting, AsSignment-of-spedart—projects to - indiv-i-dual ci-rc-les-- 	

support was announced. Circles D, E, and G, vvill be responsi- --bl e---f(-----L-  ake Bluff-I ti-5-Ft e. An-  c i rcl es will--sure i n respect to- Elgin Stat HOZpi tal_and any_p_thez___ WSCS efforts. Mrs Rockwood announced the third 
Tues. in September as the date of-Lake BlUff---b-

izaar but mentio-ned the possibili-ty-of of--its beinq.--plac_ad___ a week later than that  date, 
--Program cha.i rmanr__ItirsRobi neon, 	k_ed_fo_r__ su na  - about later meetings. A suggestion as was made gest that 

o 
we lave a case work er frci-n-Lake 
-We wool ask Circles_ D and E_aseats. 
Lrs Yorrey 	be-hostessMrs Wo o de calre 

Mrs L orrey th--er---01-Ve-th-e---devotions, 
story of Sophie Wrigh_t_who opened the 

first_.._nih school in New Orleans. 

Mrs- R ockwo od, p re s i dent of_L-ak_e. Bluff 
 ___Eamanla_Boa rd. told in detail of the work and facilities of the Mete. We again will be in- charge-the Christ- 

items we mae booth at their _bazaar_-__Yrs_arown 
_showed 

from 	
might „,„±_make and accepted suggestions the membe.....1.‘p. 

Eeeting then adjourned. 

He 	Gelzer, Sec_retary_pm_teln 



Circle G met at the home of Mrs Harold Brown 
on February 10. 1960. 

Mrs Schr-einer reminded members of our 
Thank Offering gift to be macie February 28. 

Our treastirer would be happy to receive 
pledges promptly. 

Our next meeting will be March 17 with  
Circles D and E. A case worker from the Lake  
i3lut-r Orphanage has agreed-to discuss her work 
and we hope for a  _good attendance.- 	Corbett 
will be hostess and Mrs Mettling co-hostess. 
An announcement *all of nursery -facilities 

_Au_ri_xi,g_our_meetings--is-to be place-d i-n- the-
church bulletin. 

	 MrRlianson_  volunteered to call  ab_sent members 
before the next meeting. 

s_Corb et t, cu r 	 chairman, 
announced the Wednesday Study course on Luke. 
One more meting 	of thiT-3 course remains. 
she  1 so reported on  he r own  -comrnittee group, 
with an explanation of the Crusade Scholar  
	prugrarn; 	supported by 	our -tlidaTir offering. 

World Day of Prayer is March 4, and will be 
P-au-14-s 	church--  at 1. p. m. A ski e et 

rf  prayers  was distributed to help us 'prtpare-
for that day. 

The meting "max was completed by hand work 
for the Lake Bluff bazaar . 

Helen Gelzer, Secretary pro tern 



in g. 

March J2 _la60 Rt th s brne  
of Mrs. Bruce Corbett, with leas. Grant acting 
	as co----hostess. lombers-from 	with wr circles 
of the  _church_ were present as guests of 	  
Circle G. 

	 Mrs.. Rectwood acted as chairman in the absence 
of Mrs. Schreiner. 

 	 Announc ements were made in regard _to the 
next WSCS general meeting, the house-cleaning 
of the church kitchen-, -the rummage sale, ----etc. 
by Dorothy Barnes. limbers_ were_ reques_ted 
to pay their pledges as soon as possible 

-1-naerruch as the WSCS books -ate closed as- 
	of April  3Q. Members were requested  to  

donate trading stamps to be used to acquire 
acme need "itches equIpme-rt. 

Pat Rockwood, Gladys Dick slman, Alice 
-Huneycutt, and Dorothy Barrres-volunteered 
to help  _clean up the church kitchen._ 	 

Devot-to-n-s were given by Evelyn Grant which  
_wers.most.appropriate the subject of our meet- 

MIAs_ lira. Rockwood introcluced our  speaker. 	 
Miss Phyllis Cozan, head case worker of 
th e Lsk e Bluff Orphanage, wh 0 gave us-an 	 
excellent talk on the _ program and problems 
of the orphanage, and then answered questions. 

The next meeting is to be held at the home 
 of Lire Grace Schmidt. 

	There being no further business, meeting_ 
ad j ounred. 

Dorothy atrnes, Secretary 

" • • 



Circle CT met at the home of Lirace Bchrnidt 
April 21 19 60 with twelve members present. 
Ann Black assisted ii.rs Schmidt as hostess. 

President 'Schreiner said that it was the cus-
tom in other circles for all officers to 
serve for two years and we should think about 
whether we wish to follow this custom. kra 
Barnes asked to be replaced as secretary as 
he has already served in this capacity for 

two years. 

There was di scussion as to weeth er we s ould 
have a telephone committee; whether all meet-
ings  should be held at the church; and whether 
or not there should be some program for learning 
of illness or trouble among circle members. 
It was agreed to hold all except some special 
me etinc-Ts, such as Christmas, at the church. 

It was suggested that some remembrance be 
sett to liorothy tioodsome who is leaving 3ar-
rin7ton. 	rs 'Schreiner will send a card from 
our circle.  

We were asked if all had paid their pledges, 
and reminded of the corning rummage sale and 
asked to help with it and the bake sale. 

The next meeting will be held ivlay 19th at the 
home of artty ,ilorrey at 11 a.m. 

Devotions were led by Betty Corbett, and after 
discussion the meeting. adjourned. 

Dorothy Barnes, secretary 



Circle G met on iiiay 19 1960 at the home of betty 
Vorrey with thirteen members present. 

The secretary's and treasurer's reports were reed 
and approved. The treasurer seid that 4147 had 
been pledged to WSCS. 

The following appointments were made by the 
chairman: 

Program Committee: Evelyn Grant and Be tty iiiorrey; 

Secretary: Pat Rockwood 
Hospitality Chairman: Dillis iraithwaite 
Devoti ens Chairman: Helen Sti ehl . 

Devotions were ziven by Chairman 3arbara Schreiner. 

121,  P remainder of the meeting was devoted to Ent 

mx hand work on items which our Circle is makinz 
for the Lake guff Orphanage bazaar. 

Dorothy 3arnes, Secretary 



Circle G met in the church lounge on September 

15, 1960 with 23 members present. 
Since this was our first meeting for the fall, 

_rid there were several new members present, our 

chairman, Barbara Schreiner, gave a short talk on the 

purpose and activities of the Socitty and of our 

circle. She thanked the women who had helped at the 

W.S.C.S. luncheon and reported that through their 

efforts, our treasury was $32.50 richer. 
The following items were discussed and decided 

on: 
Grace Schimdt announced that she had pledge 

envelopes prepared for the membership and would 

'pass them out from time to time. No set amount was 

indicated for the individual pledge. 
It was decided to use the Sunshine Fund for the 

nayment of the baby sitter, and any money received 

over and beyond that amount would be used for cards 

and flowers. 

Dyllis Braithewaite volunteered to be in charge 

of telephoning our members eac# month to remind them 

of the meetings 

The fall rummgage sale will be held on October 

28th and 29th. Our circle has been assigned the 

Specialty Shop. Grace Schimdt volunteered to be on 

the rummage sale committee. 

Betty Corbett requested a member from each circle 

to serve on the Kitchen Committee and Esther Kaiser 

volunteered to represent Circle G. 



At the conclusion of the business meeting, 

Helen Stiehl presented the devotions. We were 

reminded that it is far more important to con-

cern ourselves with the spiritual side of our 

church than with the physical make-up. 

Bette Morrey read an article on the sad 

plight of the M00 yr. old Church of the Holy 

Sepulcher. With so much dissension between the 

different religious faiths], no progress can be 

made toward its restoration. 

There being no further business, the meeting 

was adjourned and the members spent the balance 

of the morning working on articles for the Lake 

Bluff Festival to be held on Sept. 30th. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pat Rockwood, Secretary 



Members Present Sept. 15th 1960 

Ronnie Bacsik 

Dorothy Barnes 

Jeannine Bowen 

Dyllis Braithwaithe 

Jean Brown 

Betty Callanen 

Betty Dawson 

Helen Gelzer 

Evelyn Grant 

Shirlee Hanson 

Esther Kaiser 

Nan Knobe 

Jean Lazenby 

Wilma Linder 

Dolores Lessmann 

Joan Luttrell(visitor) 

Bette Morrey 

Pat Rockwood 

Louise Schlosser 

Grace Schmidt 

Barbara Schreiner 

Helen Stiehl 

Vivian Stutzman 



Circle G met in the church lounge on October 

20, 1960 with 17 members present. The minutes were 

_sad and approved. It was mentioned that our circle 

was to be in charge of Women's Clothing at the 

Rummage Sale instead of the Specialty Shop. Joan 

Luttrell will head up our group. Donations were 

requested for the Bake Sale. 

It was announced that Mrs. Corliss Anderson 

would speak about her trip to Europe at the 

November meeting and would show some slides. On 

January 9th, we will have a combined meeting with 

Circle E and Miss Sheels will talk about her trip 

to the far and near east. Barbara Schreiner 

mentioned that she had heard a very fine tape 

recording concerning the apathy of the Korean War 

prisoners by Dr. Wm. Mayer. She suggested this as 

a possibility of a future program. 

Certain items of the Jottings were stressed, 

and Helen Gelzer urged all members to vote yes for 

the bond issues in the Nov. election. 

The results of Harvest Home and Tag Day were 

jubilantly announced. Harvest Home brought in the 

grand total of $5117.21 which is $2000. more than 

was realized last year. Tag Day did about $500. 

better than ever before or $2545.4°. 



After the business meeting, we proceded with 

the program. Helen Gelzer presented the devotions 

which were entitled " Our Heritage " and her 

theme was taken from the 16th Psalm. Evelyn Grant 

and Bette Morrey were in charge of the program which 

carried out the same theme. Puzzle maps with the 

names of well—known figures of our Christian Heritage 

This proved to be highly illuminating to most circle 

members. 

There being no further business, the meeting 

was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pat Rockwood, Sec. 



Members Present 

Ronnie Bacsik 

Jeannine Bowen 

Jean Brown 

Betty Dawson 

Hanna Fabrycy 

Helen Gelzer 

Evelyn Grant 

Shirlee Hanson 

Esther Kaiser 

Nan Knobe 

Jean Lazenby 

Oct. 20, 1960 

Betty Morrey 

Florence Pierson 

Ruth Ryan 

Pat Rockwood 

Barbara Schreiner 

Vivian Stutzman 



Circle G met in the church lounge on 

November 17, 19b0 with 20 members present. 

The minutes were read and approved. Barbara 

Schreiner had the sad news to report that 

Mr. Todd was very seriously ill at Sherman 

Hospital and Pat Rockwood was asked to send 

him a card from our circle. 

The rummage sale was very successful this 

year. It was mentioned that it would most 

helpful for the spring sale if everyone 

would press the garments before bringing 

them in to be sold. 

Cookies were asked for the Dedication 

and Open House at the church on the 27th. 

We were also reminded to bring our gifts for 

Elgin State Hospital by the 1st of December. 

At the conclusion of the business meet-

ing, the devotions were given by Dorothy 

Barnes and were entitled "How to Live Your 

Life More Radiantly". Catherine Anderson then 

showed some lovely slides of Europe which she 

and Mr. Anderson had taken last summer. 

There being no further business, the 

meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 



Members Present 

Dyllis Braithewaite 

Ronnie Bacsik 

Jean Brown 

Bess Comes 

Betty Corbett 

Betty Dawson 

Hanna Fabrycy 

Evelyn Grant 

Bette Morrey 

Virginia Noyes 

Jean Lazenby 

Pat Rockwood 

Helen Ross 

Nov. 17, 1960 

Grace Schmidt 

Barbara Schreiner 

Helen Stiehl 

Vivian Stutzman 

Joan Luttrell 

weAktreA., 



The Christmas meeting of Circle G was 

held at the home of Pat Rockwood on Dec.15. 

There were 17 members present. Barbara 

Schreiner called the meeting to order and 

following the opening prayer and the 4.0 

reading of the minutes, Grace Schmidt gave 

the Treasurer's report. We now have 103.59 

in our treasury and Grace reminded us that 

all pledges should be in by April 1st. 

Barbara mentioned that she had sent a 

plant to Catherine Anderson by way of thank-

ing her for the interesting program she given 

us in Nov. It was suggested and approved that 

we give the amount in our Sunshine Fund to 

the Todd's or whomever Rev. Mettling suggests 

for our Christmas giving. 

Our next meeting is to be a joint meeting 

with Circle E to be held at Alice Nance's on 

Jan. 9 at 8:00 P.M. The following volunteered 

to be on the refreshment committee: Betty 

Dawson, Vivian Stutzrnan, Grace Schmidt and 

Glaays Dickeimn. The program will be the 

showing of the slides which Miss Sheel took 

on her trip to the Holy Land. 

Following the business meeting, each 

member gave a short Christmas meditation. 

Gladys Dickelman concluded our program by 

reading a very lovely Christmas story entitled 

"The Angel Who Refused to Sing". 

There being no further business, the 

meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 



Dec. 15, 1960 embers Present 

Dorothy Barnes 

Ann Black 

Jeannine Bowen 

Jean Brown 

Betty Dawson 

Gladys Dickelman 

Hanna Fabrycy 

Helen Gelzer 

Dottie Hanchett 

Frances Mettling 

Bette Morrey 

Joan Luttrell 

Grace Schmidt 

Barbara Schreiner 

Helen Stiehl 

Vivian Stutzman 

Ann Wolf 
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